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KEITH CURRY, Ed.D.
Interim Chief Executive Officer

THOMAS E. HENRY
Special Trustee

February 15, 2013

Special Trustee
Compton Community College District

Dear Special Trustee Henry:

This month we celebrate Black History Month with activities and events
sponsored and hosted by the El Camino College Compton Center
Associated Student Body. Hopefully, you and the elected board
members are able to attend the many events scheduled during this
month.

The next regular Board of Trustees meeting will be held on Tuesday,
February 19, 2013. Closed session begins at 5:00 p.m., with open
session commencing at 6:00 p.m. At the regular board meeting,
Vavrinek, Trine, Day and Company LLP, an independent external
auditing firm will be presenting the 2011-2012 Compton Community

- College District Financial Audit Report and the 2011-2012 Measure CC

General Obligation Bond Audit Report.

The February 19, 2013 Board Agenda includes the following:
A. The consent section includes various purchase orders
necessary for operation of the District and the El Camino
College Compton Center; as well as all personnel actions.

B. The action agenda includes accepting the 2011-2012 Compton
Community College District Financial Audit and the 2011~
2012 Measure CC General Obligation Bond Audit Report ;
and approval of an agreement with WLC Architects for
Architectural and Professional Services on the Music Building
Renovation Project; and the revised Academic Positions for
Academic Affairs Division.

C. Per your request, the discussion/information agenda includes the
Chief Executive Officer Search Timeline. In addition, the
discussion/information section includes the first reading of the
Agreement Between El Camino College District and Compton
Community College District; Special Trustee’s Advisory
Committee Meeting Minutes; the Special Trustee’s Advisory
Committee and the Measure CC Citizens’ Bond Oversight
Committee meeting dates; the Board Meeting Presentations and
Reports Schedule for 2013; the El Camino College Compton
Center FTES Goals and Actuals for 2012-2013; and the Measure
CC Bond Fund Category Budgets and Balances through January
31,2013,



The items below are included for your perusal:

I
2.

3.

Message from Interim CEOQ, dated January 23, 2013

Memo from Barbara Perez dated February 13, 2013, providing an update on the El
Camino College Compton Center Academic Affairs Reorganization.

Memo from Felipe Lopez dated February 14, 2013, providing a summary of results
regarding the 2011- 2012 Compton Community College District Annual Financial Audit
Report. '
Memo from Felipe Lopez dated February 14, 2013, providing a summary of results
regarding the 2011- 2012 Measure CC General Obligation Bond Audit Report.

Memo from Linda Owens dated February 11, 2013, providing an update on the Compton
Construction Project.

Memo from Reuben James dated February 14, 2013, providing a list of the Special
Events for the month of December. '

Compton Community College District and El Camino College Compton Center News
Releases for January 11, 2013 through February 14, 2013,

If you would like to request additional back-up information on any Board Agenda items prior to

the February 19, 2013 board meeting, please contact Ms. Paula VanBrown, Executive Assistant

to the CEQ, at (310) 900-1600, ext. 2001. Any additional back-up information will also be made
available to the public at the February 19, 2013 board meeting.

In closing and in recognition of Black History Month, I share this quote from Frederick Douglass
- “Without a struggle, there can be no progress” — true for many of the
students we serve,

- Interim CEO

¢: CCCD Board of Trustees
Vice President, Deans, Dir;-:ctors
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MESSAGE FROM INTERIM CEO

DR. KEITH CURRY

For those of you | have not yet seen to extend my best wishes for the New Year, let me take this
opportunity to wish each of you a happy, healthy and prosperous New Year!

Winter Session at the Compton Center is in full-swing, the Governor has released his 2013-14
proposed budget, and we are gearing up for the start of the Spring Semester. Looking to the
remainder of the 2012-13 fiscal year, at this time we are still determining the impact the passage of
Proposition 30 will have on the Compton Community College District budget. Once we receive more
information from the state, we intend to share that with the Planning and Budget Committee as well
as all employees through the CEO Message.

We are pleased to report a hugely improved Financial Audit Report for fiscal year 2012 (year ending
June 30, 2012). Below are some of the highlights of the report:

e For the first time since 2003, the Compton District has complied with the 50 Percent Law.

¢ The audit was completed and filed on time with the state — meeting the December 31, 2012
deadiline.

e The District ended fiscal year 2011-12 with a general fund reserve of $4.4 million, slightly
above the five percent recommended minimum reserve requirement.

e The District made significant improvements relative to the number of audit findings for fiscal
year 2012 — reducing the number of findings from 26 in fiscal year 2011, to 13 findings in
fiscal year 2012. Of the 26 audit findings in 2011, fourteen were found to be fully
implemented in 2012; eleven were noted as improved; only one was not implemented.
Additionally, there were no material weaknesses noted for the fiscal year 2012 financial audit
(fiscal year 2011 had ten material weaknesses).

A special thank you to Chief Business Officer Felipe Lopez and his staff for their work, as it has
brought about significant improvements with our 2012 Financial Audit. However, there is still a lot of
additional work that needs to be accomplished in the Administrative Services Division.

As always, | look forward to welcoming any of you during my Open Hour, Tuesdays from 2:00 to
4:00 p.m.



El Camino College

Compton Center

February 13, 2013

TO: Dr. Keith Curry, CEO Compton Community College District

FROM: Barbara Perez, Vice President Compton Center% @

SUBJECT Academic Affairs Reorganization

The attached proposal represents the proposed changes in the academic divisions for the
Center. With Dr. Dever’s retirement, we looked at ways to restructure that would benefit
the Center in its move toward accreditation. Our initial goal was to free up funds to allow
us to increase our administrative capacity in key areas however after a careful review it
was determined that the academic program needed three deans. With that in mind, our
focus was student success. In an effort to equalize the divisions and consolidate those
programs deemed critical to student success, we brought all the programs directly related
to student success — both academic and support services, under one division. As a result
of this reorganization, the Board will be asked to approve two new job descriptions for
the academic programs — Dean of Student Learning and Dean of Student Success.
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To:

From:

Date:
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OFFICE OF BUSINESS SERVICES
Dr. Keith Curry, Interim Chief Executive Officer
Felipe R Lopez, Chief Business Officer

February 14, 2013

Subject:  Fiscal-Year 2012 Annual Financial Report

Below is a summary of results regarding the fiscal-year 2012 Annual Financial Audit Report:

District Highlights

District has complied with the 50 Percent Law. Since as far back as 2003, the District has not
complied with the 50 Percent Law.

The District audit is complete and will be filed on time to the State by the December 31, 2012
deadline.

The District will end the FY2012 with a general fund reserve of $4.4M which is above the 5%
recommended minimum reserve requirement and noted no general fund audit adjustments.

The District went from twenty-six (26) audit findings in FY2011 to thirteen (13) audit findings
in FY2012.

Of the twenty-six (26) prior-year audit findings, fourteen (14) were noted as fully implemented.
Eleven (11) were noted as improved and are currently being addressed, and one (1) was noted
as not implemented.

Most importantly, of the twenty-six (26) prior-year audit findings, ten (10) were deemed
material weaknesses. The District is proud to report no material weaknesses were noted during
FY2012. All ten (10) material weaknesses were either fully implemented or improved to a
status of significant deficiencies.

Several construction and modernization projects are in progress and/or have been completed
which include:
o Utility Infrastructure Phase |
Central Plant/Stadium Lighting
Utility Infrastructure Phase 2
Allied Health Renovation
Emergency MIS Project

o 0 00
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OFFICE OF BUSINESS SERVICES

To: Dr. Keith Curry, Interim Chief Executive Officer
From: Felipe R Lopez, Chief Business Officer
Date: February 14, 2013

Subject: FY2012 Measure CC Bond Audit

Both the Financial and Performance under the provisions of Proposition 39 audits for the Measure CC
General Obligation Bond were completed by our auditors, Vavrinek, Trine, Day & Co., LLP. Below is
a summary of the results from the FY2012 Measure CC Bond Audit in accordance of Proposition 39:

The financial audit highlighted the following results:

Total assets of $24.7 million

Available fund balance of $24.3 million

Total revenues of $131 thousand

Total expenditures of $5.1 million

Issuance of Series 2012C of $15 million

Restatement of beginning fund balance - increase of $1.1 million

No deficiencies in internal controls over financial reporting were identified

One instance of noncompliance were identified under Government Audit Standards

e & ¢© & 5 & o 9

The performance audit highlighted the following results:

1. Reviewed District procedures for disbursement of funds related to the voter approved Measure
CC bond funds

2. Reviewed detailed account of expenditures to determine if proceeds were spent on .
administrative salaries or any other expense of that would otherwise be the obligation of the
General Fund

3. Tested and audited $4.7 million of the $5.1 million expenditures spent during FY2012.

4. Analyzed the balance of the Bond Funds available for future projects

5. Reviewed minutes of meetings of the Citizens’ Oversight Committee.

Conclusion
District has properly accounted for the expenditures held in the Bond Fund and that such expenditures
were made for authorized Bond projects. Except for the District is required under the provisions of

Proposition 39, the Citizens’ Oversight Committee did not meet at least three times each year during
FY2012,



MEMORANDUM

TO:
FROM:

DR. KEITH CURRY, INTERIM CEO
LINDA OWENS, INTERIM DIRECTOR OF FACILITIES PLANNING AND OPERATIONS

SUBJECT: COMPTON CAMPUS PROJECTS UPDATE (BOND AND STATE FUNDED PROJECTS)

DATE:

2/11/13

General - In general, current projects at the District are moving forward. The Facilities, Business,
and Administration offices have been working together to process contractor/consultant
invoices timely. Blanket Purchase Orders for the Bond Projects opened in the 2012/13 fiscal year
will remain open indefinitely based on contract amounts and construction schedules to assist
with tracking expenses/invoices against each project.

The District has several projects that require DSA close-out. Those projects include the LRC, CDC,
Stadium, Voc Tech, and Math/Science. The District issued a Request for Proposal (RFP} in late
August to hire a DSA close-out specialist and Architect of Record (for the LRC). The top ranked
proposer, NTD Architecture, was board approved in January 2013.

{. LRC Project

The new LRC Architect of Record, NTD Architecture, will work to furnish specifications and
drawings to go out for bid and select a contractor to finish the LRC so that it will open in the
spring of 2014. Final acceptance of the LRC project by DSA will require the closeout of
construction change documents {CCD) for the LRC Project.

Interior Programming & Completion — HMC has finalized the interior programming. They will
work briefly with the new Architect of Record for the LRC to incorporate the changes into
drawings and specifications.

HVAC Modifications - The Chevron settlement agreement is still being discussed between the
attorneys.,

il. Music Building Renovation (Y-Area / Little Theater) ~ The District finalized a settlement
agreement with the previous Architect, Elements and paid them in early September. The
District issued a Request for Qualifications (RFQ) for a new Architect for the Music Building
Renovation in September 2012. The current total project budget is 1.2 million. Four firms
responded. Presentations by the four firms were held on November 26, 2012. The Business
Office has finalized the ranking and notified the Architects. Negotiations were finalized with WLC
Architects in early January and they are scheduled to go to the board for approval in February
2013.

1l Server Room and MIS Building Enhancements — Dr. Curry authorized the transfer of a million
dollars into the MIS Project budget. This amount should cover recommendations {(HVAC, window
closure, Voip) submitted that are necessary to ensure ongoing operation of the MIS data storage
going forward. Phase 1 of the project was completed in November 2012. Remaining phases are
dependent upon future budget allocations. The notice of completion is headed to the board for
approval for February 2013,



State / Bond Funded Projects

V. Phase 1 - Central Plant / Stadium Lighting — The Central Plant under slab utilities
are installed. The layout of foundations and reinforcing steel is in progress.
Anticipate placing foundation concrete the week of Feb 11", The Central Plant
Equipment is scheduled to be delivered in March 2013. Stadium lighting fabrication is in progress.

Phase 1 — Utility Infrastructure - Construction along the Row Buildings Corridor is complete.
Construction at the East side of Voc Tech Building and the Quad continues. The scope of work
includes the installation of 10” Fire and Sanitary Sewer lines, 2” gas line and Main Electrical
Lines. We anticipate progressing south along the LRC corridor within the next two weeks.
Construction of the West Road near the Childcare Development Center is in progress. Dry weather
and the resolution of the SCE main electrical feed has improved condition for final grading and
the installation of base material. asphalt paving is anticipated the week of Feb 4",

V. Phase Il — Utility Infrastructure — Installation of the chilled water lines and 24" sewer system,
and Communication lines in parking Lot F continues. Demolition of the Asphalt parking in lots D
and E are in progress. Installation of branch utilities lines between the Row Buildings are near
completion.

Vi. Allied Health — The Allied Health bids were received as scheduled on January 22™, Thirteen
firms submitted bids. Bids are scheduled to be reviewed by the district prior to announcing the
lowest successful bidder.
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OFFICE OF BUSINESS SERVICES

To: Dr. Keith Curry, Interim Chief Executive Officer
From: Reuben James, Director of Fiscal Affairs
Date: February 14, 2013

Subject: FEBRUARY EVENTS

Below is the list of the special events that are scheduled for the month of February 2013

Upward Bound Feb. 2,9, 16,23, 2013
Math/Science 8:30 am ~ 12:00 pm D.32, 33
EOQP&S Feb. 4-28 (Mon-Thur) Staff Lounge
Orientation 9:00 am — 10:30 am

1:00 pm — 2:30 pm
Brother 2 Brother Feb. 5,12, 19, 26, 2013 AB-7

11:30 am — 12:45 pm
BHM-Drum/Dance  Feb. 12, 2013 Student Lounge
African Festival 11:00 am - 2:00 pm
Fin Aid Literacy Feb. 12,2013 VT-124
Fin. Aid Dept. 5:00 pm — 6:30 pm
Fin. Aid/EOPS Feb. 12,2013 Student Lounge
Workshops 2:30 pm ~ 3:30 pm
BHM-African Film  Feb. 13, 2013 Student Lounge

Festival

Fin. Aid/EOPS
Workshops

9:30 am - 2:30 pm

Feb. 13,2013
3:00 pm — 4:00 pm

Student Lounge

10



BHM-The Meeting

Fin. Aid/EOPS
Workshops

Student Srv
Meeting

BHM-Film Festival
African

BHM-Martin &
Music

BHM-“A Call to
Action”

Fin Aid Literacy
Fin. Aid Dept.

Turbo Tax
Free Tax Service

Cash for College

BHM-Song Writers
Showcase

BHM-Tilni Festival
African

BHM-Gospel
Extravaganza

BHM-“Simba
Wachanga” CDC

Feb. 14, 2013
9:00 am — 11:00 am

Feb. 14,2013
1:00 pm ~ 2:00 pm

Feb. 15, 2013
1:00 pm -2:00 pm

Feb. 19, 2013
9:30 am — 2:30 pm

Feb. 20, 2013
11:00 am — 12:30 pm
7:00 pm - 8:30 pm

Feb. 21, 2013
11:00 am — 1:00 pm

Feb. 22, 2013
12:30 pm - 2:30 pm

Feb. 23,2013
8:00 am — 5:00 pm

Feb. 23,2013
9:00 am — 3:00 pm

Feb. 25,2013
12:30 pm — 2:30 pm

Feb. 26, 2013
9:30 am — 2:30 pm

Feb. 27,2013
6:00 pm ~ 10:00 pm

Feb. 28, 2013
11:00 am — 12:30 pm

Student Lounge

Student Lounge

Staff Lounge

Student Lounge

Student Lounge

Student Lounge

VT-125

VT-TBD

VT-TBD

Student Lounge

Student Lounge

Student Lounge

Student Lounge

11
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E1 Camino College Comption Center | Public Relations & Marketing Department
16007 Crenshaw Blvd., Torrance, CA 90506
Contact: Ann M. Garten, Director, Commaunity Relations
Telephone: (310) 660-3406 | E-Mail: agarten@elcamino.edu

For Immediate Release February 14, 2013

El Camino College Compton Center Celebrates
Biack History Month with Series of Events

Music, film and drama will be among the featured events showcasing Black History Month for three weeks in
February at Ei Camino College Compton Center. The special series kicks off on Tuesday, Feb. 12, at noon
with an African drums and dance performance by the all-women ensemble, S.H.LN.E., in the Student Lounge,
located at 1111. E. Artesia Blvd., Compton, CA.

The keynote event in the series is a special lecture entitled, “A Call to Action,” by Dr. lkaweba Bunting, on
Thursday, Feb. 21, at 11:00 a.m. in the Student Lounge. Bunting is a professor in the Social Science Division
at ECC Compton Center. For 28 years, he worked abroad in various parts of East Africa, including service as
director of former Tanzanian President Julis Nyere's foundation. It was through that association that he had the
opportunity to work directly with former South African president Neison Mandela on a variety of projects. His
lecture, as well as all Black History Month events, are free and open to the public.

Sponsored by the Office of Student Life and the Associated Student Body, the month-long Black History
celebration at ECC Compton Center also features:

e “The Meeting,” a play based on a mythical encounter between Malcolm X and Dr. Martin Luther King,
Jr. It will be performed on Thursday, Feb. 14, at 8:30 a.m. in the Student Lounge.

e An African Film Festival, on Feb. 13, 19, and Feb. 26 from 9:30 a.m. to 2:30 p.m. in the Student
Lounge.

« “Martin & Music,” a dramatic portrayal of Dr. King’s speeches with music, on Wednesday, Feb. 20, from
1100 a.m. to 12:20 p.m. and again from 7:00 p.m. fo 8:30 p.m. in the Student Lounge. '

e A student Songwriter's Showcase hosted by the Music Department on Monday, Feb. 25 at 12:30 p.m.
in the Student Lounge.

e A Gospel Extravaganza, featuring Joshua Generation in concert, on Wednesday, Feb. 27 at 6:30 p.m.
in the Student Lounge.

« “Simba Wachanga” (The Young Lions) presented by the Child Development Center, Thursday, Feb, 28
at 11:00 a.m. in the Student Lounge.

Students, staff, faculty, alumni and members of the community are invited to attend all of the complimentary
Black History Month events at ECC Compton Center. For more information, call the Office of Student Life at
310-800-1600, Ext. 2802.

About E! Camino College Compton Center

El Camino College Compton Center is the community's education solution offering a full complement of
transfer and degree courses, as well as career and technical education. Students may earn an associate
degree or certificate, transfer to a four-year university or train for a career. E! Camino College Compton Center
is located at 1111 E. Artesia Boulevard, Compton, CA 90221.

H##
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El Camino College Compton Center | Public Relations & Marketing Department
16007 Crenshaw Blvd., Torrance, CA 90506
Contact: Ann M. Garten, Director, Community Relations
Telephone: (310) 660-3406 | Email: agarten@elcamino.edu

For Immediate Release ' February 13, 2012
El Camino College Compton Center Community Gardeh Takes Root

The Associated Student Body (ASB) at El Camino College Compton Center has tapped into the
City of Compton’s agricultural roots with the establishment of a community garden, consisting of two
- sections of a larger garden located at the rear of Walton Middie School. Students are encouraged to
volunteer their time to grow fruit and vegetables, as well as further develop their gardening skills.
The two garden sections were created in partnership with local nonprofit Community Care, Inc. in
an effort to give students a rewarding and challenging volunteer outlet that also provides them with
useful horticultural knowledge.

ASB members view the community garden as a work in progress since it is still in the
developmental stage. Twenty fruit trees have already been donated and pianted, but there is room
for future expansion. A variety of shrubs, garden vegetables and flowers are included in long-term
pians for the garden.

The community garden is located at 900 West Greenleaf Avenue (near Wilmington Blvd.), just down
the street from ECC Compton Center.

Current Hours of Operation:
Monday, Wednesday and Friday: 1:00 — 3:00 p.m.
Saturday: 10:00 am ~ 2:00 p.m.

The ASB community garden was initiated to benefit ECC Compton Center students and contribute
to the overall sustainability efforts within the community. Students interested in cultivating a green
thumb are encouraged to contact the Office of Student Life (R-1) at 310-900-1600, Ext. 2802.

About El Camino College Compton Center

El Camino College Compton Center is the community’s education solution offering a ful
complement of transfer and degree courses, as well as career and technical education. Students
may earn an associate degree or certificate, transfer to a four-year university or train for a career. kI
Camino College Compton Center is located at 1111 E. Artesia Boulevard, Compton, CA 90221.

###
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El Camino College Compton Center | Public Relations & Marketing Department
16007 Crenshaw Blvd., Torrance, CA 90506

Contact: Aan M. Garten, Director, Community Relations

Telephone: (310) 660-3406 | Email: agarten@elcamino.edu

For Immediate Release February 11, 2013

Compton Community College District Interim CEO Keith Curry Appointed to the
Community College League of California’s Education Services Advisory Committee

Keith Curry, interim CEO for the Compton Community College District, was selected to serve on
the Advisory Committee for Education Services for the Community College League of California
(CCLC). The CCLC is a nonprofit public benefit corporation whose voluntary membership
includes the 72 local community college districts in California.

The CCLC Advisory Committee on Education Services is responsible for identifying and
reviewing needs for the educational and professional development programs provided to the
colleges, particularly those targeted to trustees and CEOs. Committee members are expected to
assess and evaluate the need for board, CEO, and leadership development services, prepare for
and attend meetings of the committee, contribute to discussions and program design, participate in
or attend events as available, and work on committee projects as time allows.

Curry, who was appointed CCCD interim CEO in March 2011, was selected for membership on
the 19-person committee because of the valuable insight and perspective he offers as a new CEO.

~ More information about the Compton Community College District may be found at
www.district.compton.edu.

About the Compton Community College District
Board meetings are usually held the third Tuesday of each month and are open to the public. The
District is located at 1111 E. Artesia Boulevard, Compton, CA 90221,

##4#
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El Camino College Compton Center | Public Relations & Marketing Department
16007 Crenshaw Blvd., Torrance, CA 90506

Contact: Ann M. Garten, Director, Community Relations

Telephone: (310) 660-3406 | Email: agarten@elcamino.edu

For immediate Release February 11, 2013

Compton Community College District Special Trustee
Appoints New Member to Citizens’ Bond Oversight Committee

Irene Shandell has been appointed by Compton Community College District (CCCD) Special
Trustee Thomas Henry to serve on the Citizens’ Bond Oversight Committee as a community-at-
large representative. Shandell will serve a two-year term.

As outlined in Education Code Section 15278, the role of the District's Citizens' Bond Oversight
Committee is to “inform the public concerning the District’s expenditure of revenues received
from the sale of bonds authorized by the voters.” Members are appointed for either a one- of
two-year term, with a two-term maximum, and they do not receive any compensation or benefits
for their service.

Shandell is retired from the Internal Revenue Service where she supervised revenue officers.
Her responsibilities involved administering, supervising, and performing work related to
coliecting delinquent taxes, surveying for unreported taxes, and securing delinquent returns.
She received a bachelor's degree in general education from California State University,
Dominguez Hills, with a minor in public administration. '

She joins the current seven committee members:

Martha Brown, (Chair) Community Representative

Larry Edmonds, Senior Citizens Organization Representative
L.C. Green, Jr., Taxpayer Representative

Jasmine Haynes, Student Representative

Arturo Ramos, Community Representative

Kenyelle Smalley, Business Representative

Anthony Yanes, Community Representative

More information may be found on the Citizens’ Bond Oversight Committee page on the District
website: www.district.compton.edu.

About the Compton Community Coliege District
Board meetings are usually held the third Tuesday of each month and are oper fo the public.
The District is located at 1111 E. Artesia Boulevard, Compton, CA 90221.

H##
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El Camino College Compton Center | Public Relations & Marketing Department
16007 Crenshaw Bivd., Torrance, CA 94506

Contact: Ann M, Garten, Director, Community Relations

Telephone: (310) 660-3406 | Email: agarten@elcamino.edu

For immediate Release January 31, 2013

Compton Community College District Interim CEO Keith Curry to Speak
at Compton City Council Meeting February 5

In support of the Compton Community College District's (CCCD) community engagement
activities, CCCD Interim CEO Keith Curry will speak at the Compton City Council mesting on
February 5, at 5:45 p.m. in the City Council Chambers. Compton City Haill is located at 205
South Willowbrook Avenue, Compton, CA 90220

Curry’s presentation will focus on the CCCD 2002 Measure CC Bond funds, the District's facility
needs and long-term facilities plan. To develop community understanding and support of the
District's operations, as well as open avenues of communication, Curry believes more
community participation is important.

As part of the community engagement plan, during the past year Curry hosted a series of “CEO
Roundtable Discussions” in the various cities served by the District; he also met with area
elected officials, business organizations, churches and community leaders; and continues to
meet with state and federal elected officials representing the areas included within the CCCD.
The Compton Community Coliege District website may be visited at www.district.compton.edu.
About the Compton Community College District

Board meetings are usually held the third Tuesday of each month and are open to the public.
The District is located at 1111 E. Artesia Boulevard, Compton, CA 80221.

H##
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El Camino College Compton Center | Public Relations & Marketing Department
16007 Crenshaw Blvd., Torrance, CA 90506
Contact: Ann M. Garten, Director, Community Relations

Telephone: (310) 660-3406 | E-Mail: agarten@elcamino.edu

For Inmediate Release January 23, 2013

El Camino College Compton Center Offers
Spring Semester Registration Assistance Beginning January 28

E] Camino College Compton Center will be offering hands-on registration assistance January 28
through Friday, February 22. Students may register for the spring 2013 semester in a convenient
location where computers will be available, as well as counselors and financial aid representatives.
Tn addition, registration assistance will be available on Saturday, February 9, for added convenience.

Registration Hours and Locations:

Monday — Thursday: 8:00 a.m. to 6:30 p.m. in the Welcome Center
Fridays: 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. in the Welcome Center
Saturday, February 9: 8:00 a.m. — Noon in Admissions and Records

To help students get the classes they need, 22 sections of high-demand courses were recently added
for the Spring 2013 semester. Classes have been added in Math, English, History, Communications,
Child Development, History, Humanities, Spanish, Psychology, Sociology, Theatre Arts, Film, and
Ethnic Studies.

General education course offerings, which will prepare students to transfer to a four-year college or
university, as well as 15 different Career and Technical Education programs designed for students
looking to start a new career, or upgrade their skill set are offered at ECC Compton Center.

~ Saturday, evening and online classes are also available. Saturday classes begin February 9 and
weekday classes begin February 11.

Students may also register online by visiting www.compton.edu and clicking on MyECC. Please call
the Registration Help Line at 310-660-6034, or visit ECC Compton Center during the dates/times
listed above for MyECC online account assistance, and/or with any questions related to registration.

Abeut El Camino College Compton Center

El Camino College Compton Center is the community’s education solution offering a full

complement of transfer and degree courses, as well as career and technical education. Students may

earn an associate degree or certificate, transfer to a four-year university or train for a career. El

Camino College Compton Center is located at 1111 E. Artesia Boulevard, Compton, CA 90221.
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